
At last night’s City Council, Mayor Robert J. Lovero with the approval of City Council 
appointed Michael Cimaglia as Police Chief.  Chief Cimaglia has served our Berwyn 
Police Department for the last thirty years starting as an Auxiliary Officer, Patrolman, 
Detective, Watch Commander, Division Commander and most recently in the position 
of Acting Chief of Police.  Thank you to Chief Cimaglia to so many years of service to 
our City, and we look forward to his leadership at the Berwyn Police Department. 
 

 
 

In addition to Chief Cimaglia, residents Vincent Zaworski was appointed to the 
Historic Preservation Commission and Cathy Norden to the Zoning Board of Appeals. 
 

  
 

Lastly, Chief Cimaglia gave an honorable mention to the police officers that worked 
together to investigate the double homicide of Ira and Tommie Moore (husband and 
wife) that occurred on March 31, 2017.  Within 7 days, the police were able to identify 
a suspect and with the evidence collected, were able to have him criminally charged 
with 2 counts of First Degree Murder.  Great job done by our Berwyn Police 
Department. 

 


